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West  Bradford 
Towns hip

“Between the Brandywines”

Summer 2020

Newsletter

Dear Residents,

I hope this note 
finds you and your 
family well as we 
live through this 
unprecedented time. 
On behalf of the 
Board of Supervisors, 

I want to extend a thank you for 
your cooperation and dedication in 
following the Federal Government, 
CDC, State Government and 
Township’s restriction and guidance 
put in place in mid-March. That 
selfless effort and sacrifice kept your 
neighbors safe and saved lives.

During the course of the pandemic, 
the Township recruited several 
volunteers to assist in sewing masks 
for the community. I would like to 
personally recognize those individuals 
and extend a heartfelt thank you on 
behalf of a very grateful Township. 
Kellianne Clark, Peg Eiya, Barb 
Wendel, Shelby Patterson, Ann 
Ashman, Jane Callahan, Mary Jane 
DeStefano, Kim Williams, Robin 
Garret, Casey Lutz, Eva Lutz, Melody 
Teal, Brent Teal, Cathy McKinnon, 
Jay Kwon, Ana Martinez, Laurie 
Brown, Kitty McKinnon, you are 
outstanding examples of the good in 
humankind. 

Those are some examples of lessons 
that we would benefit from continuing 
to incorporate in our daily lives, as we 
move forward.

In closing, to everyone who played 
a part in carrying us through this 
historic challenge, THANK YOU! 
The picture accompanying this article 
summarizes all that needs to be said. 

Stay well,
Justin Yaich
Township Manager

With your help, we were able to 
assemble over 1,500 masks that were 
given to the community. To the Board 
of Supervisors—Laurie Abele, Jack 
Hines and Kevin Houghton, thank 
you for your support and assistance. 
Lastly, to my wife Nancy and son Jack, 
thank you for bagging and delivering.

In addition to those generous efforts, 
we collected contact information from 
countless residents who offered to 
deliver masks, run errands, pick up 
groceries and medication for shut-
ins, provide financial contributions 
to those in need and the 
list goes on. The Township 
is overwhelmed with the 
generosity and selflessness 
that shined through in an 
otherwise dark time. West 
Bradford is blessed with an 
outstanding community and 
exemplary residents.

As we move forward, let us 
not forget the lessons we 
learned in this challenge. 
Perhaps you spent more 
time with your family, took 
your dog for more walks, 
reconnected with an old friend 
or hobby or took time to 
breathe in the middle of life’s 
unending chores. 

A Letter from the Township Manager



West Bradford Township | Page 2 | Summer 2020 Newsletter

Land Development Updates

The following project was preliminarily 

approved, Township is waiting for final 

plan submission for land development 

review:

• 1461 Oakwood Road: Three lots

Projects Now Under Construction:

• Buck Hill Farm: A 129 single-family

home subdivision at Chestnut Lane.

• Stargazer Village at Romansville:

A 95 single-family home and 39

townhome subdivision at the

intersection of Stargazer Road and

West Strasburg Road.

• The Townes at Shannon Hill

(formerly Mayfair): A 112 townhome

subdivision at Boulder Drive.

• Chidester: Two Lots at 1233

Cranberry Lane

All project plans are available for public 

review at the Township Building, 

Monday to Friday, 7:00am to 4:30pm.

Did You Know? ANSWER ON PAGE 7

Humphrey Marshall was a well known?

a. botanist b. artist c. general

d. innkeeper 	 e. principle

The Land Preservation and 
Sustainability Committee held 
its second annual “Conservation 
Conversation” on January 22nd at 
Temenos to educate West Bradford 
landowners about the benefits of 
land conservation and agricultural 
easements. Experts from the 
Brandywine Conservancy provided an 
overview of West Bradford’s efforts 
and progress toward preserving 
open space, and explained options 
for conservation and agricultural 
easements. 

One West Bradford family who 
recently put their property under 
easement described their positive 
experience with the easement 
process. In addition, Meagan 
Hopkins-Doerr, Chester County 
Master Gardener and Chester and 
Delaware Counties Master Watershed 
Steward Coordinator, discussed what 
landowners can do to address the 
problem of spotted lanternflies. 

You can find that information on 
West Bradford’s website under 
“Popular Pages.”

Another recent conservation success 
story is Castle Rock Farm. Fifty-four 
acres of this picturesque property 
along the Brandywine River have 
now been preserved for future 
generations. More information on 
the Castle Rock Farm easement 
can be found in the Daily Local. If 
you are interested in finding out if 
conservation or agricultural easements 
are right for you and your family, 
please call or email Justin Yaich, 
Township Manager at (610) 269-4174 
or jyaich@westbradford.org. 

Meanwhile, the LPSC Sustainability 
Subcommittee has been working to 
educate and inspire West Bradford 
residents to become more sustainable. 
To improve your recycling skills, take 
this quiz to see what can and can’t be 
recycled in West Bradford Township. 

Land Preservation & Sustainability Committee

WEDNESDAY IS 
HOLIDAY COLLECTION DAY

If a regularly-scheduled refuse, recycling 

or large item collection day falls on a 

holiday, collection for that day will be 

rescheduled for the Wednesday of the 

holiday week.

FOR THE FOLLOWING HOLIDAY:

Friday, July 3 (Independence Day)

COLLECTION WILL OCCUR ON:

Wednesday, July 1

(refuse and recycling only)

FOR THE FOLLOWING HOLIDAY:

Monday, September 7 (Labor Day)

COLLECTION WILL OCCUR ON:

Wednesday, September 9

(refuse and recycling only)

CAN YOU RECYCLE IT?
ANSWERS ON PAGE 4

Cardboard 
box?

Pizza 
box?

Paper 
mailings?

Plastic 
beverage 
bottle?

Plastic 
bottle 
cap?

Plastic 
plant 
pot?

https://www.westbradford.org/home/pages/popular-pages
https://www.dailylocal.com/news/stewardship-inspires-family-to-preserve-castle-rock-farm-forever/article_00d3ca94-7db8-11ea-9a02-6f995f8692ca.html
https://www.dailylocal.com/news/stewardship-inspires-family-to-preserve-castle-rock-farm-forever/article_00d3ca94-7db8-11ea-9a02-6f995f8692ca.html
https://www.dailylocal.com/news/stewardship-inspires-family-to-preserve-castle-rock-farm-forever/article_00d3ca94-7db8-11ea-9a02-6f995f8692ca.html
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NEED MULCH?
Please note that we may have to close the Compost Site due to the COVID-19 

pandemic. Check the website and follow us on Facebook for updates. 

A limited amount of free mulch is available at the Compost Site at 2020 West Strasburg 

Road, between Lone Eagle Road and Persimmon Drive. It’s a great time to beautify your 

landscaping and a great, natural way to prevent the growth of weeds in your flower 

beds. Visit westbradford.org for availability of mulch and the times, dates and fees for our 

loading service schedule. Mulch may also be self-loaded at no cost whenever the Compost 

Site is open (Wednesdays and Saturdays from 9:00 am to 2:00 pm, weather permitting).

No Grass Clippings Allowed in Toters

The disposal of grass clipping and 
other yard waste in toters is prohibited 
by Township Code and State Law. 
The Township will not empty a toter 
that contains yard waste and fines will 
be issued for violations. Residents 
are encouraged to leave clippings 
on their lawn to support a healthier 
turf by returning important nutrients 
to the soil. An alternative is our 
Compost Site. It has been approved 
by the Pennsylvania Department of 
Environmental Protection to accept a 
very limited amount of clippings. 

(Please note that we may have to close 

the Compost Site due to the COVID-

19 pandemic. Check the website and 

follow us on Facebook for updates.)

Before visiting the Compost Site, 
please check westbradford.org to see if 
grass is currently being accepted. 

If you see a green 
light (right), bring 
those clippings 
over! Clippings 
must be in 
biodegradable paper bags or may be 
delivered “loose,” such as in the back 
of a pick-up truck. This service is 
available to residents of East and West 
Bradford only, no contractors working 
for residents. 

And, as always, the Compost Site 
accepts leaves and brush from East 
and West Bradford residents and 
contractors. The site is open each 
Wednesday and Saturday from 9am 
to 2 pm, weather permitting. Proof of 
residency (driver’s license) is required 
to dispose of waste or to collect mulch. 
For fees and regulations please contact 
the Township at (610) 269-4174, or 
visit westbradford.org.  

West Bradford Recycles!

The 2020 Township 

paid fee for refuse 

increased from 

$65 to $67 

for each ton 

dumped at 

the landfill. 

The Township 

paid fee for recycling 

increased from $25 to $40 for each ton 

of recyclable materials we dispose of. 

The markets for these materials have 

significantly changed and buyers are 

much more particular in the products 

they will process. We request that you 

continue to follow our guidelines as It 

is more important than ever that our 

materials are clean. Please remember 

that we can no longer accept shredded 

paper. Visit our website or call our office 

if you have questions or need additional 

information. In the first quarter of 2020 

approximately 26.7% of that collected 

curbside was recyclable materials. 

During this three-month period, the 

Township collected 1,017.81 tons of 

refuse and 371.45 tons of recyclables, 

saving us $10,029.15 in landfill fees. 

West Bradford Township has a goal 

of 35% recycling. Please help us reach 

this goal! The more we recycle, the 

less refuse we have to dispose of at 

the landfill, for a substantial savings to 

our community. Every dollar saved and 

earned is retained in the Refuse Fund…

helping to keep our collection fee as low 

as possible. 

RECYCLING

26.7%
REFUSE

73.3%

2020 Chester County Household Hazardous Waste 
(Residential Use Only) 
Collection events start at 9am and end at 3pm sharp. 

Visit chestercountyswa.org to confirm dates, locations, 

the list of acceptable materials and any event cancellations. 

Proof of residency may be required.

Friday, June 19

Coatesville Learning Center

1635 East Lincoln Hwy

Coatesville, PA 19320

Saturday, August 29

Oxford School Admin Bldg

125 Bell Tower Lane

Oxford, PA 19363

Saturday, October 10

Government Services Center 

601 Westtown Road

West Chester, PA 19380

E
V
E
N
T
S

WEST BRADFORD
COMPOST SITE
Open Weds & Sat 

from 9am–2pm 

2020 W. Strasburg Rd. 

Coatesville, PA 19320
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Portable Basketball Nets

Residents should be aware that portable 

basketball nets should not be placed 

in or along the roadway. These nets 

are considered an encroachment in 

the public right of way and can create 

a safety concern for others. These 

nets can also hinder us in our refuse/

recycling collection along with winter 

maintenance operations. If you currently 

have one, please remove it from the 

street and place it on your property.

West Bradford Fire Company

The volunteers of the West Bradford 

Fire Company are ready to protect 

our community, day and night. The 

Fire Company is always looking for 

residents who can join in their efforts 

to keep our Township safe. Even if you 

have only a few hours to share, your 

assistance can make a big difference! 

Contact the Fire Company at (610) 

696-8409, or stop by the Main Station 

(1305 West Strasburg Road) or the Sub 

Station (1387 Campus Drive) on any 

Thursday evening.

If you are too busy to lend a hand, 

write a check! Contributions are 

needed to help our volunteers deliver 

the emergency services on which our 

families rely. Checks payable to the 

West Bradford Fire Company may be 

sent to 1305 West Strasburg Road, 

West Chester, PA 19382. Thank you! 

Road Department Updates: 2020 Road Program

The Township sincerely appreciates 
your patience as we work to improve 
our roads and keep our community 
a great place to live. Base course will 
be applied to unimproved section of 
Sawmill Road from Old Shadyside to 
the north approximately 2,000 feet. 
Complete in-place paving will be 
undertaken on Wawaset Road, Creagh 
Knoll Lane, Creagh Knoll Terrace, 

Manorwood Drive, Carriage Lane and a portion of Poorhouse Road.There will be 
occasional delays on these roads during work hours, and at certain times sections 
of each road may be closed to all non-emergency vehicles. Residents living on 
these roads will be notified in advance of the work, and the Township will provide 
detailed information on any required road closures. 

Prevent Stormwater Pollution: What You Can Do

Riparian buffers are the vegetated 
areas alongside streams. These trees, 
bushes and grasses are an important 
part of the ecosystem and vital to 
the health of fish and other aquatic 
organisms. Riparian buffers help to 
prevent erosion during floods, which 
reduces the amount of sediment and 
other pollutants discharged into the 
waterway. So if a stream meanders 

through your property, please do not mow down to the water’s edge, but instead 
allow trees and bushes to grow in this area. 

This Watershed Protection Tip is part of West Bradford Township’s ongoing efforts to provide 
public education on stormwater management and the protection of our environment.

Cardboard box: Yes, all 
uncontaminated cardboard 
is acceptable.
Paper mailings: Yes, all 
mixed paper is acceptable.
Beverage bottle: Yes, all 
plastic beverage bottles are 
acceptable, other kinds of 
bottles may not be.

Pizza box: No, 
because they 
are usually 
contaminated with 
food and grease. 
This contamination 
can cause the full 
load of recycling to 
be trashed.

Plant pot: No, because 
these pots may or may 
not be a type of plastic 
that we recycle, and 
because they are often 
contaminated with dirt.
Bottle cap: No. Caps are 
made of a plastic that we 
don’t recycle.

Please check out the township recycling page for more information. 

CAN YOU RECYCLE IT? ANSWERS
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Movies in the Park
Our movie system 
includes a massive 
16x9 inflatable movie 
screen, a booming sound 
system and an amazing 
projection unit.
Join us this summer!

THANK YOU SPONSORS!
West Bradford Township wishes to thank the sponsors of our 2020 Summer Program. 

Want to join our fantastic team of sponsors? Call (610) 269-4174 to learn how! 

JUNE 18

“Playing with Fire”

2020 (PG)

JUNE 25

“The Addams Family”

2019 (PG)

JULY 16

“Angry Birds 2”

2019 (PG)

JULY 30

“Frozen 2”

2019 (PG)

AUGUST 6

“Dora and the Lost City 

of Gold” 2019 (PG)

AUGUST 20

“Onward”

2020 (PG)

JULY 9

“The Amazing Spaghetti” 

Magician & Entertainer

AUGUST 13

“Makin’ Music” with Sue McKenna 

of the Moondawgs Band

JULY 25: Summer Splash Day

Ice Cream at the Movies Thursday Nights at Broad Run Park: 8:30pm

Friday Kids Nights 
at Shadyside Park: 6:30pm

NEW! Summer Splash
at Shadyside Park: Noon-4pm

Six events with $1 ice cream offered at each event!

Parks Recreation

SUMMER 2020 EVENT SCHEDULE

2020 Marshalton Triathlon 
SUNDAY, OCTOBER 4 

Registration for the 48th Triathlon is 

open. Register now and take advantage 

of the promotional rates during the 

months of June and July! A Marshalton 

Triathlon T-Shirt will be included as part 

of each registration package. Continue 

or start a tradition for you, family and 

friends to be a part of Chester County’s 

premier community and sporting 

event. Register today at our discounted 

rates! The Triathlon is proud to benefit 

the West Bradford Fire Company and 

the Marshallton Conservation Trust. 

For more information on the event 

and registration, please visit 

www.marshaltontriathlon.net,

Sign Up For Website E-Alerts!

Would you like to be better informed on 

current West Bradford Township news 

and events? Sign up for website e-alerts 

by going to www.westbradford.org. 

•	 Go to the upper right corner of the 

home page

•	 Click on “Subscribe to E-Alerts”

•	 Select the subject alerts you are 

interested in receiving

•	 Select “Subscribe Me”

It’s that simple! You can also follow 

West Bradford Township on Facebook 

and Twitter (accessible from the top 

right corner of the home page of 

www.westbradford.org.)

Edward B. Walsh 
& Associates

Dates and times are subject to change due to the COVID-19 pandemic. 
Please check www.westbradford.org and follow us on facebook for updates.
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camp for youths ages six to 14. The 
adventure camps will take daily 
excursions. Middle-school campers can 
expect to take in a Phillies game and 
spend time at the Aerial Adventure 
Park at Hellerick’s Family Farm, the 
Philadelphia Zoo, Clyde Peeling’s 
Reptiland, and the beach at Sea Isle 
City. Elementary school students will 
visit Hellerick’s Adventure Farm, Go 
’N Bananas Family Fun Center, Black 
Rock Retreat, Dutch Wonderland, 
Dutch Springs Aqua Park, and more.
 
Additionally, adults are invited to get 
involved by participating in Mommy 
& Me activities. You don’t need to be 
a mother—a father, grandparent, or 
other caregiver is just fine!—to join us. 
Just bring along your infant or child 
(as old as age five) for some quality 
time together.
 
As you can see, we have a full summer 
planned, so visit www.darc.info or call 
the office at 610-269-9260 to read all 
about these programs and to reserve 
your child’s space now. 

—Nicole Luecker, Executive Director

“Links for the Library” 

Golf Tournament, Dinner and 

Silent Auction on July 27, 2020 

at Whitford Country Club

Tickets and sponsorship 

opportunities available. For 

questions or to check for 

cancellation of event please contact 

Francine Dague (francine.dague@

gmail.com) or Emily Interrante 

(eainterrante@gmail.com)

Although life 
looks quite 
different at 
the moment, 

the Downingtown Area Recreation 
Consortium (DARC) is continuing to 
plan a variety of fun and educational 
summer programs for children and 
teenagers in West Bradford Township.

Our low-cost, high-energy playground 
camp for children ages three through 
11 will be held at West Bradford 
Elementary School from 9am to noon 
on Mondays through Thursdays. 
The campers will spend plenty of 
time outdoors, and they’ll play 
group games, create crafts, and make 
friends. Children may attend one or 
more weeks of camp. West Bradford 
Elementary School staff member 
Linda McCain will return as the site 
supervisor.
 
We will also run adventure, nature, 
science, and art-related camps. Broad 
Run Park will be the home of a Soccer 
Shots program for children ages two 
to eight, a nature camp for youngsters 
ages four to eight, and a basketball 

Check out the Downingtown Library 
at 122 Wallace Avenue in Downingtown 
for our many programs that serve 
over 54,000 residents in the greater 
Downingtown area. The library provides 
various activities, such as book clubs, story 
times and educational programs to the 
general public. Keep a close eye on the 
library website and Facebook page for 
programs, events or necessary cancellations 
and library closures. Sign up for the library 
newsletter, register for programs, and 
obtain other information by visiting 
www.downingtownlibrary.org. 

Downingtown Area Recreation Consortium

Downingtown Library News

West Bradford Youth Athletics

WBYA is a non-profit organization 

that has and continues to serve West 

Bradford Township families and the 

surrounding area with sports programs 

for children ages 3 to 18. WBYA strives 

to promote knowledge of the game, 

good sportsmanship, and the physical 

skills needed to play the game. Visit 

www.WBYA.org for programs offered, 

registration details, age requirements, 

coaching/volunteer information. 

office@wbya.org • 610-344-9444 

Facebook: myWBYA • Insta: playWBYA

West Bradford Little League

West Bradford Little League wants to 

wish everyone in the community well 

and share a message with you from 

the kids in our program to all the kids 

in West Bradford. It’s been some time 

since you walked the halls of your 

school, since you hung out with family 

and friends at their homes, since you 

went out to eat at a restaurant or 

watched a movie at a theater or went 

shopping at a store...and even longer 

since you waited for the start of the 

spring sports season. You may feel like 

you are stuck at home right now. But 

you’re not. You are SAFE at home. We 

miss you all and hope to see you soon. 

#stayhome #staysafe #stayhealthy 
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Pool & Hot Tub Regulations

Barrier 

fences must 

completely 

enclose any 

swimming pool 

or any fixed hot 

tub/spa permanently mounted in a deck. 

Safety covers are used as a barrier for 

portable hot tubs. 

SOME BARRIER REGULATIONS:

•	 Non-climbable

•	 At least four feet high as measured on 

the outside of the fence

•	 At least five feet from all property lines

•	 All exterior entrances to the pool or 

spa area must possess self-closing and 

locking gates

•	 All doors leading from residence to pool 

or spa area must have audible alarms

•	 Above-ground pools with steps or 

ladders, or pools with sides less than 

four feet above ground level, must also 

possess a code-compliant barrier. 

Please contact Jim Lucas, Codes Director, 

at (610) 269-4174, or at jlucas@

westbradford.org, for details on the many 

additional requirements not noted in this 

article before purchasing and installing a 

pool, hot tub or spa.

See and Be Seen!

It is a violation of Township Code to 

plant trees or bushes, or to locate any 

structures, within the right-of-way of the 

street. The right-of-way extends beyond 

the paved portion of the street. And 

while the width of the right-of-way varies 

by street, along many roads the right-of-

way extends approximately 12 feet from 

the edge of pavement. Tall vegetation at 

your driveway entrance causes unsafe 

driving conditions for you and others, so 

keep them trimmed or relocate them 

further back from the road to an area 

that will not interfere with your sight line.

West Bradford also prohibits the growth 

of Bamboo within 40 feet of all public 

roads. Bamboo can bend, break and fall 

onto neighboring sidewalks and roads 

(especially when covered by snow). 

Restricting the location of Bamboo helps 

to keep our sidewalks and streets safe 

and passable all year long. 

Signs on Your Property?

It’s a violation 

of Township 

Code to place 

a sign on 

any property 

without the 

property 

owner’s permission. The 

property owner may remove these 

signs and may also contact the sign 

owner for removal. If the sign owner 

will not remove it, please contact the 

Township at 610-269-4174 to request 

code enforcement action. Signs are only 

permitted on the property where the 

activity is taking place. For example, “for 

sale” signs are allowed to be posted only 

at the property being sold. No directional 

signs at corners. A property owner may be 

cited for allowing an illegal sign to remain 

on his/her property. Signs on public 

property, intersections or within rights-of-

way cause visual clutter, pose a potential 

hazard by blocking site lines and detract 

from the quality of life our families 

deserve. Our Codes Department removes 

these signs and repeat offenders are cited 

for violation of the Township Code.

West Bradford Township Codes, Laws & Safety Reminders

School is Out
PLEASE SLOW DOWN

The Township frequently receives 

complaints about people driving too 

fast in residential neighborhoods. Many 

complaints come from residents who live 

on cul-de-sac streets. Since these streets 

have no through traffic most offenders 

are, in fact, neighbors. Please consider the 

safety of your neighbors, their children 

and pets. Slow down!

Leash Law

Pennsylvania 

law requires dog 

owners to control 

their pets by leash 

while the dog 

is on another’s 

property. In 

West Bradford Parks the use of a leash 

is required at all times! While in the 

parks, please be sure to use the available 

Mutt Mitts and dispose of them in the 

marked containers. Don’t leave your dog’s 

mess for others to step in. Thank you for 

considering everyone’s safety!

DID YOU KNOW?
ANSWER

Humphrey Marshall was a well-known 

botanist (answer a).

Grinder Pump Power
If your property has a grinder pump, then 

you know the pump will not operate 

when electrical power is lost. And 

because the pump’s well stores less than 

a day’s worth of wastewater, a prolonged 

power outage can be problematic. Many 

residents have asked about installing a 

back-up generator that supplies power 

to the pump when electricity is lost. In 

general, a minimum 6500W generator 

is required to activate a grinder pump. 

For generator permit and additional 

information contact Jim Lucas, Codes 

Director, at (610) 269-4174, or jlucas@

westbradford.org.
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SUMMER 2020 CALENDAR OF EVENTS

1385 Campus Drive • Downingtown PA 19335

Phone (610) 269-4174 | Fax (610) 269-3016
Email wbradford@westbradford.org

We are open Monday–Friday, 7am–4:30pm.
Phone lines open at 7:30am.

Laurie W. Abele
Chairwoman

Jack M. Hines, Jr.
Vice Chairman

Kevin Houghton, Member
Justin Yaich

Township Manager
jyaich@westbradford.org

Ron Youtz
Public Works Director

ryoutz@westbradford.org

Rosemary Moore
Finance Director

rmoore@westbradford.org
James Lucas

Codes Director, 
Fire Marshal

jlucas@westbradford.org
Mike Simmons

Building & 
Parks Supervisor

msimmons@westbradford.org

West Bradford Township
Presorted 
Standard Mail
U.S. Postage
PAID
Permit # 50 
West Chester, PA

PLEASE NOTE: Dates and times are subject to change due to the COVID-19 pandemic. 
Please check www.westbradford.org and follow us on facebook for updates

JUNE 2020
6/1	 Land Preservation & Sustainability Committee Meeting.............. 6:30pm

6/1	 Planning Commission Meeting................................................................. 7pm

6/2	 Primary Election Day– Refuse/ Recycle.................................................. OFFICE CLOSED	
	 Collection will be per normal schedule

6/9	 Board of Supervisors Meeting................................................................... 7pm

6/15	 Recreation Commission Meeting............................................................. 6:30pm

6/16	 Planning Commission Meeting (if needed)............................................. 7pm

6/18	 Historical Commission Meeting............................................................... 7:30pm

6/18	 Broad Run Park Ice Cream at the Movies “Playing with Fire”....... 8:30pm

6/19	 Household Hazardous Waste Event....................................................... 9am–3pm	
	 Coatesville Learning Center, 1635 E. Lincoln Hwy, Coatesville, PA 19320

6/23	 Board of Supervisors Meeting (if needed)............................................... 7pm

6/25	 Large Item Collection – Thursday Refuse Customers

6/25	 Broad Run Park Ice Cream at the Movies............................................. 8:30pm	
	 “The Addams Family” 

6/26	 Large Item Collection – Friday Refuse Customers

6/29	 Large Item Collection – Monday Refuse Customers

6/30	 Large Item Collection – Tuesday Refuse Customers

AUGUST 2020
8/3	 Land Preservation & Sustainability Committee Meeting.............. 6:30pm

8/4	 Planning Commission Meeting................................................................. 7pm

8/6	 Broad Run Park Ice Cream at the Movies............................................. 8:30pm	
	 “Dora and the Lost City of Gold”

8/11	 Board of Supervisors Meeting................................................................... 7pm

8/13	 Kids Night at Shadyside Park.................................................................... 6:30pm	
	 Makin’ Music with Sue McKenna of the Moondawgs Band

8/17	 Recreation Commission Meeting............................................................. 6:30pm

8/18	 Planning Commission Meeting (if needed)............................................. 7pm

8/20	 Historical Commission Meeting............................................................... 7:30pm

8/20	 Broad Run Park Ice Cream at the Movies “Onward”........................ 8:30pm

8/25	 Large Item Collection – Tuesday Refuse Customers

8/25	 Board of Supervisors Meeting (if needed)............................................... 7pm

8/27	 Large Item Collection – Thursday Refuse Customers

8/28	 Large Item Collection – Friday Refuse Customers

8/29	 Household Hazardous Waste Event....................................................... 9am–3pm	
	 Oxford School District Admin Bldg, 125 Bell Tower Lane, Oxford, PA 19363

8/31	 Large Item Collection – Monday Refuse Customers

SEPTEMBER 2020
9/1	 Land Preservation & Sustainability Committee Mtg (tentative)...... 6:30pm

9/1	 Planning Commission Meeting................................................................. 7pm

9/7	 Labor Day Holiday – No Refuse/Recycle Pickup................................... OFFICE CLOSED	
	 Collection is on Wednesday, September 9.

9/8	 Board of Supervisors Meeting................................................................... 7pm

9/9	 Special Refuse and Recycle Collection – Monday Customers

9/15	 Planning Commission Meeting (if needed)............................................. 7pm

9/17	 Historical Commission Meeting............................................................... 7:30pm

9/21	 Recreation Commission Meeting............................................................. 6:30pm

9/22	 Board of Supervisors Meeting (if needed)............................................... 7pm

9/24	 Large Item Collection – Thursday Refuse Customers

9/25	 Large Item Collection – Friday Refuse Customers

9/28	 Large Item Collection – Monday Refuse Customers

9/29	 Large Item Collection – Tuesday Refuse Customers

JULY 2020
7/1	 Special Refuse and Recycle Collection – Friday Customers

7/3	 Independence Day Holiday – No Refuse/Recycle Pickup................. OFFICE CLOSED	
	 Collection is on Wednesday, July 1.

7/6	 Land Preservation & Sustainability Committee Meeting.............. 6:30pm

7/7	 Planning Commission Meeting................................................................. 7pm

7/9	 Kids Night at Shadyside Park.................................................................... 6:30pm	
	 The Amazing Spaghetti Magician & Entertainer

7/14	 Board of Supervisors Meeting................................................................... 7pm

7/16	 Historical Commission Meeting............................................................... 7:30pm

7/16	 Broad Run Park Ice Cream at the Movies “Angry Birds 2”.............. 8:30pm

7/20	 Recreation Commission Meeting............................................................. 6:30pm

7/21	 Planning Commission Meeting (if needed)............................................. 7pm

7/25	 Summer Splash Day at Shadyside Park................................................ 12–4pm

7/27	 Large Item Collection – Monday Refuse Customers

7/27	 Links for Library 18-Hole Golf & Dinner at  
	 Whitford Country Club • www.downingtownlibrary.org 

7/28	 Large Item Collection – Tuesday Refuse Customers

7/28	 Board of Supervisors Meeting (if needed)............................................... 7pm

7/30	 Large Item Collection – Thursday Refuse Customers

7/30	 Broad Run Park Ice Cream at the Movies “Frozen 2”....................... 8:30pm

7/31	 Large Item Collection – Friday Refuse Customers




